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Minutes as recorded by the MN Chiefs Board Secretary, Chief Dave Thomalla

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association
Board of Directors Meeting

June 19, 2008

Marshall, Minnesota

Board Members Present: 
Chief John Bolduc 

Chief Jim Crace 

Director Cari Gerlicher


Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Jeff McCormick

Chief Ron Sager

Chief Dave Thomalla


Chief Erv Weinkauf

Chief Mitch Weinzetl

Chief Rick Wyffels

Chief Rob Yant

Board Members Absent:
Chief Tim Brennan, Chief Mona Dohman, Chief Bob Jacobson, Chief Dana Waldron
Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Eric Hyland, Legislative Liaison
Welcome by President Yant.  

Introduction – Mayor Bob Burns – Welcoming remarks.

1.
Call To Order:


10:37  
2.
Opening Invocation:


Invocation by Chief Jansky.

3.
Approval of the Agenda:


Approved.


Approval motions:  1st – P. Jansky, 2nd – C. Gerlicher.
4.
President’s Report:


No report.


Harlan and Chief Yant were at Camp Ripley this past week to meet on progress 
of the training facility:

Committees are being formed in law enforcement community and National   

Guard.


President Yant proposed he be primary representative, Harlan will be alternate.


The Board agreed with this proposal.


Director Gerlicher encouraged President Yant to have committee avoid 

duplication of resources already at Camp Ripley.


President Yant spoke about forming a special committee on recruitment and


retention.  Asking for volunteers.  Let President Yant or Harlan know of interest.

5.
Secretary’s Report:


Approval motions:  1st - Bolduc, 2nd – Jansky.


Gerlicher offered correction to 8b. 80% federal with 20% municipal match.

President Yant offered correction to New Image Committee item on page 2, 3rd 
V.P. will chair.


Chief Weinzetl questioned any action on telemarketing – None.

6.
Treasurer’s Report:


New Members:  1st – Jansky, 2nd - Crace.


Financials:
     1st – McCormick, 2nd – Weinkauf.

  7.
Executive Director’s Report:


Chief McCormick asked how the “I Got Caught” program is working due to some 


issues in his region.


Director Gerlicher – on-line training – forwarded to Training Committee – will


discuss later.

  8.
Board/Task Force Committee Reports:
P.O.S.T. Board – Chief Bolduc:
           There was an Ad Hoc meeting last week on part-time licenses.  No 
recommendation came forward.  Standards Committee will take up issue without 
recommendation.


Drug & Gang Task Force – Director Gerlicher:

Next meeting in July.  No other report.


CriMNet – Chief Sager:

CJIS & CriMNet will combine at BCA level under Dave Johnson.


Driver & Vehicle Services – Design for “W” plates was not approved.  Design
was too “bold” per Commissioner’s office.


CriMNet priorities will be set at July meeting.
           Harlan questioned “Real ID” Act impact on state – nothing known about


the impact yet.  Eric suggested there may be delays due to an unfunded


mandate.

  9.
c.  Membership Committee: Harlan – Discontinue sending out cards.  Application will be on website.


d.  Scholarship Committee:  Chief Sager – Reminder of scholarship deadline.


e.  Education and Training Committee: Chief Bolduc:


     Met a couple of weeks ago.  Regional training is still alive and well.  

     Attendance will determine continuance.


     Fee increase for CLEO and Command & Leadership Academy discussed.

     Considered adding a session, but will increase class size instead.


     Fall conference reminder.  Encouraged pre-registration.  Focus will be on
                school safety.

           f.   Regional Representatives: Meeting scheduled for July 9 – changed to July 16.  

     Chief Crace questioned Board going to regions with timely issues.  There has been no action on this.


     There was more discussion on part-time licenses and the P.O.S.T. Board


     and Sheriffs Association position.  


     Chief Yant will try to make it to as many meetings as he can.


g.  Magazine Committee – Chief McCormick.


     He previewed upcoming issue, and some editing needs to be done.


     Chief McCormick will meet with Margaret in the future regarding ad revenues.


h.  Legal/Legislative.


     Eric Hyland distributed handout of “Provisions Passed Into Law” (see 


     handout).


     Spoke about numerous funding cuts.


     Page 3 should be “City of Marshall,” not “Marshall County” under bonding bill.


     “Prohibiting Text Messaging While Driving” was discussed by the Board and


     its applicability to laptops and MDTs in squad cars.

Break for lunch at 11:57 a.m., and reconvened at 12:31 p.m.


     Discussion on issues in next session:

     Eric Hyland felt that medical marijuana will come back, but many seats


     could change after the election.  Chief Weinkauf suggested getting 


     federal lawmakers involved to address the issue nationally.  Chief Sager
                suggested it may be an issue for the IACP to address.


     Harlan mentioned federal collective bargaining bill could have impact in
                Minnesota regarding management’s right to set schedules.  This bill has

     support of Minnesota U.S. Senators.


     Director Gerlicher mentioned federal legislation is pending on monitoring


     of holding cells that could have a huge impact on police departments with

                holding cells.


     Discussion took place regarding legislation prohibiting use of electronic


     incapacitation devices in psychiatric or chemical treatment centers.  It was

                felt this may be a response to the lack of support for the “dime-a-drink”

                legislation.


     Engagement in the legislative process is encouraged for the coming year.

i.   Chaplain:


     No report.


j.  Interoperable Radio – Director Gerlicher:

     Discussion was held regarding the PSIC Grant Investment Justification.


     This money will be disbursed by RAC (Radio Advisory Committee).


     800 MHz packsets will become available after the RNC from the St. Paul

                Police Department.


     Chief Thomalla mentioned he has been representing the Association on


     the Tactical Interoperable Communications Plan Committee.


k.  ETI:


     Chief McCormick is looking for suggestions on next year’s ETI.


     Final totals for 2008 ETI regarding funds is not yet known.  Discussion


     will take place regarding fees for the future.

10.
Items From The Floor

Chief Weinzetl:


Need to look at how language regarding use of CIBRS is currently phrased.


Data sharing of CIBRS on national level (NDEX) also needs to be addressed.


Language on data sharing overall needs to be addressed.


NDEX went live in February.


Chief Wyffels:


Suggested an ETI topic to bring CLEOs up to date on how all these systems


interact and how they impact our agencies.


President Yant:


Suggested a quarterly update for regions on technical items such as these.


Chief Sager:


Brought up possible Board support of encouraging the state to channel 


efforts toward NBIRS rather than CIBRS.  Chief Weinzetl will report back on 


how the state progresses after the August meeting.


President Yant:


Suggested Chief Weinzetl chair a Technical Committee to bring all technical


aspects together.

Chief Crace:


Mentioned Drug Task Force city officers are not covered under insurance


unless there is a JPA, according to LMNCIT.  Eric Hyland said this is inconsistent

with what they have heard.  Harlan will check with Ann Gergen.

11.
Old Business:


Director Gerlicher said an issue on staff comp time was not dealt with.  Harlan


stated a resolution was made to raise the bank of PTO to a liability limit of


160 hours.  After discussion, Harlan stated this is not an issue.

12.
Motion to Adjourn, 1:31 p.m.:


Approval Motions:  1st – J. Crace, 2nd – R. Wyffels.
Chief Dave Thomalla
